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Republic of the Philippines
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND HIGHWAYS
OFFICE OF THE DISTRICT ENGINEER
Albay 1% District Engineering Office
Airport Site, Legazpi City

:;August 10, 2017

NIMFA E. POTANTE

Director, Procurement Office Service
DPWH, Central Office

Bonifacio Drive, Port Area, Manila

THRU : DANILO E. VERSOLA, CESO III
Regional Director
DPWH, Regional Office No. 5
Rawis, Leagzpi City

Madam/Sir:
In compliance with your Memorandum dated July 4, 2017 on the subject: Submission of
Indicative Annual Procurement Plan (APP) FY 2018 for Consulting Services, I hereby certify
that DPWH Albay 1St District Engineering Office has no consulting services project for
FY 2018. :

!

For your information and reference.

Very truly yours,
For and in the absence of the District Engineer:

LBER gROMERO
it@ﬂ)l rict Englneer

RO5.8.1 APA/TBT/GPR/SNA



9 Republic of the Philippines ‘ )
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND HIGHWAYS 0.1/ X3
CENTRAL OFFICE ‘@

Bonifacio Drive, Port Area, Manila

July 4, 2017

MEMORANDUM / o
TO : SERVICE DIRECTORS >

BUREAU DIRECTORS
PROJECT DIRECTORS
REGIONAL DIRECTORS
DISTRICT ENGINEERS
This Department

Subject : Submission of Indicative Annual Procurement Plan (APP) FY 201¢
For Consulting Services

This is to reiterate item 3 of Department Order No. 161, series of 2016 entitled “Preparatior
and Submission of Project Procurement Management Plan (PPMP) and Annual Procuremen
Plan (APP) for Infrastructure, Consulting Services, and Goods and Services” which states that
" The indicative PPMP shall be submitted to the PE's Budget Office for evaluation in order f
ensure consistency with the PE's budget proposal and in compliance with existing budgeting
rules. The indicative PPMPs included in the budget proposal shalf be forwarded to the BAC
Secretariat for consolidation into an indicative APP; and to the BAC for final recommendation

submission to the Procurement Service of jts copy and electronic file (in excel format) for
consolldation into DPWH Consolidated Indicative Annual Procurement Plan and subsequent
submission to the GPPB,”

In this regard, you are hereby directed to sub_mit a copy of your approved indicative APP for
FY 2018 and its electronic file (in excel format) addressed to Dir. Nimfa E. Potante,.
Procurement Service on or before August 15, 2017 to give this office ample time to consolidate

and post said APPs. In case you have no consulting services project, kindly submit a
Certification, to that effect.

%h\f\_
ARDELIZA R. MEDENILLA, MNSA, CESO II
Undersecretary for Support Services



